MINUTES
University Safety and Health Committee
November 21, 2013 10:00 am
Student Center

Attendees:	Cliff Anderson, Laurie Colburn, Domenic Forcella, Neil Glagovich, 
		Rene Karas-Johnson, Carol Morano, April Palombizio,  Anna Suski-Lenczewski

Absent:	Jean Alicandro, Richard Bachoo, Sharon Braverman, Sally Lesik, Ray Primini (DAS), Rebecca Straub, Joseph Starzyk
		
CALL TO ORDER
Chairperson Karas-Johnson called the meeting to order at 10:05 am.  September 2013 minutes were reviewed and approved.

OLD BUSINESS
· R. Karas contacted other schools regarding no-smoking policies.  None were actually organized.  Needs to be mandated by law to be able to enforce.
· R. Karas waiting for maintenance union steward elections to name a safety steward for this union and invite to Safety Committee meetings.
· R. Karas will check with police staff for representation on this committee after a new Chief has been appointed.
 
NEW BUSINESS

Review of E-mails Received
No e-mails received.

Member Concerns and Suggestions
· D. Forcella stated that it has been reported that someone was using e-cigarettes in Vance 216.  E-cigarettes put out a water vapor, not smoke, but you can smell it.  D. Forcella contacted Senator Terry Gerratana and was told the legislature is not looking at this product.  Forcella is going to review old minutes on this subject to see if there is a need for an institutional response or policy.
· C. Morano questioned the most recent announcements regarding early closings and delayed openings.  A. Suski-Lenczewski offered that it was the same language as in previous years and that cancelling of classes is one issue, and releasing staff is a separate decision.  Those designated as essential are given specific instructions for reporting to work.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]D. Forcella informed the committee of the status of the UPASS system which allows for free bus passes on CT Transit buses and can be used anywhere in Connecticut.  CCSU pays $0.85 per ride.  This replaces the shuttle bus system which is no longer in existence.  There are large numbers taking the bus to 185 Main St.  In the past, shuttle bus use averaged 24 riders per day, ridership has increased greatly under UPASS.  The discount tickets are available for faculty and staff at the ticket desk in the Student Center.  Forcella will ask Otis to send out a notice reminding the campus of this benefit.
· C. Anderson stated that the lighting around Copernicus is spotty in places.  R. Karas will have Facilities check the bulbs.

ADJOURNMENT
N. Glagovich motioned to adjourn the meeting at 10:36 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Anna E. Suski-Lenczewski
